
February 8, 2020 

Melanie A. Bachman 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 

RE:     Construction Close Out 806372 – 266R Center Street, Manchester, CT – EM-VER-077-190617 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

This letter is to confirm that all construction activity has been completed pursuant to the conditions of 
approval as stated in the council’s decision dated July 8th, 2019. Pursuant to Condition #2 of the approval, 
please see the attached Construction Complete letter along with the initial Statement of Special Inspections.

Please contact me if you have any questions.  

Sincerely, 

Richard Zajac 
Site Acquisition Specialist 
585-445-5896

4545 East River Road 
Suite 320 
West Henrietta, NY 14586 

T e l e p h o n e :  5 8 5 - 4 4 5 - 5 8 9 6  
E m a i l  

R i c h a r d . z a j a c @ c r o w n c a s t l e . c o m



March 30, 2020 
 
Mr. Bill Wolff   B+T Group 
Crown Castle   1717 S. Boulder, Suite 300 
2000 Corporate Dr   Tulsa, OK 74119 
Canonsburg, PA 15317        (918) 587-4630 
(603) 394-5019   btwo@btgrp.com 
 
Subject:                Construction Completion Letter 
 
Carrier Designation: Site Name:                                              Manchester CT 
  
  
 
Engineering Firm Designation: B+T Group Project Number:               134993.006.01 
 
 
Site Data:        266R Center Street, Manchester, CT 06040 

Latitude 41.771933°, Longitude -72.530225° 
          Monopole 
 
Dear Mr Wolff, 
 
B+T Group is pleased to submit this “Construction Completion Letter” regarding the above mentioned 
Monopole.   
 
We reviewed the photographs of the telecommunications equipment installed on the Monopole, taken on 
January 22, 2020.  Based on the photographs provided and the construction drawings by B+T Group dated 
November 4, 2019, this telecommunications site has the following antennas and associated equipment installed 
in three sectors on the Monopole. 
 

• New (6) NNHH-65B-R4 Antennas  

• New (3) B2/B66A RRH-BR049 (RFV01U-D1A) 

• New (3) B5/B13 RRH-BR04C (RFV01U-D2A) 

• Reconfigure Antenna Positions as Shown in Plumbing Diagram 
 

The quantities and types of antennas and associated equipment from the photographs are in compliance, 
therefore, it is our opinion that the antennas and associated equipment were properly installed. 
 
We at B+T Group appreciate the opportunity of providing our continuing professional services to you and 
Verizon Wireless. If you have any questions or need further assistance on this or any other projects, please give 
us a call. 
 
Construction Control Inspection Letter prepared by: Sam Cody 
 
Respectfully submitted by: B+T Engineering, Inc. (COA PEC.0001564 Exp. 2/10/21) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Scott S. Vance, P.E. 
Engineer of Record 

 
 
 



 
 
 
















